State of Idaho

DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES

1341 Fillmore Street, Suite 200, Twin Falls, ID 83301-3380
Phone: (208) 736-3033 FAX: (208) 736-3037

PHILIP E. BATT
GOVERNOR

KARL J. DREHER
DIRECTOR

March 30, 1998

Gary Jones

PO Box 137 ’
Almo, ID
83312

Water District: 43-D, Almo Creek

Dear Mr. Jones;

We have the minutes of this year’s water meeting, your 1998 adopted
budget, and your oath of office as treasurer of your district.
Your certificate of appointment is enclosed.

Regards,

James E. Stanton
Sr. Water Resource Agent




Minutes of the Annual Meeting of District 43-D
Almo, Idaho

Meeting was held at the Almo Store on March 2,1998 commencing at
1:00 p.m. Present were Gary Jones, Buddy Ward , Doug Ward, Ted Tracy.

The 1997 minutes were read and approved. It was brought to attention
that Jim Stanton of the Twin Falls Office is in charge of the Water
District and the Water Master.

There was a discussion on Workers’ Comp. It was decided that the water
company should have Workers’ Comp. on the water master.

It was moved by Ted Tracy and seconded by Gary Jones to hire Buddy
Ward as water master.

It was moved by Gary Jones and seconded by Doug Ward that the water master
be hired under contract labor at a rate of $35.00 per day and pay his own
insurance and taxes.

Board of Directors were elected and are as follows, President Brent Jones,

Secretary/Treasurer Gary Jones, Richard Jones and Doug Ward as Directors.

There was a discussion on Cordell Sheridan and Bob Harmishs’ head gates in the
North Fork. It was determined that they are responsible for the maintenance of
the above mentioned head gates.

It was moved and seconded that the water masters budget of $2000.00 be
accepted and be paid by June 1,1997. Motion carried.

The annual meeting of District 43-D was then adjourned.




